
Visit our website: ccrwclub.com

VOLUME 47  ISSUE 8
The CCRW  Founded in 1957

Silver State Capital

CCRW is a unit of the Nevada
Federation of Republican Women. We
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Box 1181, Carson City, Nevada 89702.
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and is not authorized by any candi-
date or candidate‘s committee. Visit
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and please “Like Us” on Facebook.
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CCRWTrumpeter@mail.com
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CARSON CITY REPUBLICAN WOMEN

REGULAR MONTHLY LUNCHEON MEETING

State Director, Nevada
Republican National

Committee

Tuesday, August 16, 2022

CASINO FANDANGO BALLROOM
3800 S Carson Street, Carson City

Doors open at 11 a.m.
Meeting begins at 11:30 a.m
$25/Members—$30/Guests
RSVP BY FRIDAY, 8/13/2022

Mr. Weaver will discuss the voter turnout
statistics for the recent Nevada Primary
Election and Plans Moving into November

Tuesday, August 16, 2022

Please have CASH or your CHECK ready to pay at the door.

  (Payment is due for any reservation not canceled 24-hours in advance.)

Call or Text: Lori Bagwell 775-220-3646
TO KEEP CHECK-IN LINE MOVING
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Attention Recent Nevada Residents

’President s Meage
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1 /st VP Proams Meage

We are the only developed
country in the world sending out
massive mail-in-ballots. In 1997
Even Russia determined that it
allowed too much voter fraud.

Therefore, I believe everyone
should be Opting Out of getting a
mail-in-ballot. The ballots cost [taxpayers] $5 a piece,
and it is extravagant to tear them up and vote in
person. I opted out, and it worked perfectly. When the
legislative session starts in 2023, the Democrats will
be able to argue that we all enjoyed the convenience
of receiving the ballot in the mail because the voters
had the option to Opt Out and did not use it.

Remember, we only have until September 9th
to do so. Go online at the Secretary of State's
Website https://www.nvsos.gov/sos/elections/voters/
mail-ballot-voting, or you can come to the Carson City
GOP headquarters on California Street to complete
the form.

The Republican Party in Carson City is preparing
its slate card indicating who the Republican candi-
dates are to help voters make the best conservative
choices in November. There is much to be done by the
Republican Party and We Need You! Please stop by
the Republican Central Committee office at 1971
California Street or go to their website,
carsoncityrepublicans.com, and sign up to volunteer in
one of the many areas you can help turn Nevada Red!

"Bad officials are the ones elected by good
citizens who do not vote," is a quote by George Jean
Nathan. You must vote in November; it's imperative!
Please encourage all of your friends and family
members to vote. We must have a Red
Tsunami to take back our country. Voters registered as
non-partisans especially need to be introduced to
Republican values. Bring them to a CCRW meeting
with you.

God Bless America, Nevada, and you,

Next Month’s CCRW September 20th
Lunch Meeting speaker is Melissa
Clements, Right to Life Director

WE ALL NEED TO OPT OUT NOW!Dear Members and Friends,
What a busy, exciting summer

we are having. On Thursday, July
21st, we had our CCRW Freedom
Fest at Glen Eagle Restaurant. We
are so fortunate to have Kim
Fiegehen as a member of CCRW
and appreciate her making her restaurant available to
us. It is a beautiful setting, and Mother Nature pro-
vided a perfect evening.

Two hundred people enjoyed the evening of
music, fellowship, and bidding on fun baskets created
by our Freedom Fest committee members. The ghost
of Mark Twain took us down memory lane, and Catfish
Carl provided Live toe-tapping music! Our member-
ship continues to grow as we realize the importance
of supporting the Republican Party!

HELP WANTED:
CCRW Is looking for a

photographer to take pictures
at meetings and events for
our newsletter. These pic-
tures also become part of our history. Please call
Joann Mathis @ 530-227-4080 if interested or have
questions. All that is required is a camera on your
phone.
 REMEMBER: If you lose a sock in the dryer,  it comes back as a
Tupperware lid that doesn’t fit any of your containers.

Humor is mankind’s greatest blessing, Mark Twain

—Joann Mais
530-227-4080
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July was a very active and
busy month for the club
and membership. Let's

work on making August even
busier by spreading the word
on what a great club CCRW
is and all the many reasons
to become a member.
• Membership joined in on two special
events in July. One of the events gave us a lot
more visibility in the community at Virginia
City. We were able to join together with the
Central Committee and create a float with our
Republican Elephant. It was the club's first
time entering the parade, and I'm sure it won't
be our last. We may not have won the grand
prize, but just being there and participating
with Central Committee to let all the people
know there is a Republican club in Carson City
spreading the word Republicans are still here
Strong and Fighting for Freedom was a winner
for all of us.
•   Membership took advantage of being able
to set up a table at Freedom Fest on July 21st. I
was able to greet everyone and talk with new
people, give them applications and explain the
importance and reasons to become a member
of CCRW.
• We have had a few new members this
month so let's take the time to say Welcome
and Thank you for your support to Marilyn
Dayen, and Debbie Fischer, both of Carson City.

Remember always be proud of being a
Republican and belonging to this great club,
CCRW. Keep the Red Wave Rolling!

2 . .nd V P  Membship

Meage

—Bevly Co ins
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CCRW Boutique Table
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Cing f Amica

—Colee Bglan

Be sure to stop by our new
CCRW Boutique table at each meet-
ing.  Our creative artist and boutique
chair Jolene always has something
special to share, with all sales
benefitting the CCRW.  Check out her latest surprise
creation along with Republican-party-inspired
merchandise.

Is it really August already? How time does fly, or
should I say ZOOM. Caring For America is already
thinking about December. We will again participate in
The Northern Nevada Dream Center's collection of
Dream Bags filled with food for those who need help
during the holidays. Also, once again, we will buy
gifts for those living at the Advocates To End Domes-
tic Violence shelter for the holidays.  Advocates
provide us with a Wish List, and we get to choose the
gift we want to give to the person of our choice. You
will get further information on each of the above. Stay
tuned!

A true gift for ALL of us would be turning Nevada
RED in November. Stay or Get involved and help your
choice get elected. Remember: You can't complain if
you don't vote!

Paws Up For Veterans and The Northern Nevada
Dream Center will receive $70 for July to help them
continue to help those in need. Please know that
BOTH organizations always appreciate your dona-
tions! The red or blue glasses and the tall cylinders
on every table are awaiting at our August luncheon.
Thank you, in advance, for CARING!

CASA (Court Appointed Special Advocate) needs
NEW socks and underwear for boys and girls in all
sizes. School will be starting again soon, and these
items are needed. Thank You!

Thanks Be goes out to Mary Burgoon and Suzie
Weissman for their donations to Advocates. Bless
you, both for having the Spirit of Giving and such
Caring Hearts.

If at any time you have questions about any of
our CCRW Causes, please feel free to give me a call
or stop by your Caring For America table at a monthly
luncheon, and we'll talk.

I'll close with George Washington Carver's quote:
Resolve to be tender with the young, compassionate
with the aged, sympathetic with the striving, and
tolerant of the weak and the wrong. Sometime in life,
you will have been all of these.  Let's all CARE ABOUT
AMERICA!

Carolee Berglan, Chair, 775-841-1732

Deadline for
Next Trumpeter

AUGUST 25th
Please send articles to:

CCRWTrumpeter@mail.com
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—Anita Kornoff,
TrumpeterEditor

CARSON CITY
REPUBLICAN PARTY, CCRP

Meets the 4th Thursday
at Casino Fandang

6:30 p.m.—Social time;
7 p.m.–Meeting
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  • Some college intern
graphic designers
did it for fun to see
if anyone would

notice.
       As a result of the

research Kathryn found,
we can rule out that the

change came in 2000. Many
campaign logos and election

buttons before the emergence of
Bush Jr. portrayed the stars upside-
down. So, that rules out the deal
with the devil theory. You can see
examples on the website: Political
Pistachio: Study of the GOP's
Upside Down Stars (referenced
earlier).

Further, this change—the
elephant with the three upside-
down stars did not happen ran-
domly or covertly.  According to
U.S. Trademark Applications and
Registrations Retrieval database,
it was issued Trademark No.
1908397. The trademark registra-
tion filed in 1993, was registered
in 1995. The application cites a
first use date in 1969 and includes
the rule booklet from the 1972
Republican Convention, complete
with upside-down logo stars.

So that debunks the theory that
some graphic artist made the
change accidentally or as a joke.

However, it still leaves the
question, who decided on the
reversal when the trademark was
applied for and why it was done?
Still wondering…

Update on the Republican Logo with
upside down stars

 We received
a response to
the question I
pondered in the
last issue of this
newsletter. WHO,
WHEN, AND WHY were
the stars on the GOP
elephant turned upside-
down? It piqued the curiosity
of one of our readers, who sent
me this informative email with
links to some answers.

I could not resist looking up
your question about why the
stars on the elephant logo are
upside down. Check these out.
"Why were the stars turned
upside down in the Republican
Elephant in 2000?" This Bing
video explains the star concern.

Also, see Political Pistachio:
Study of the GOP's Upside Down
Stars explains nicely that it was
NOT Bush and offers a couple of
ideas.

Please do a follow-up article
once you find the answer!
Warm regards,
Kathryn E Kelly, DrPH, MEd,
Executive Director I-School

Thanks, Kathryn; this re-
search disproves at least two of
the below-noted myths sur-
rounding the change.
A Few of the Theories
• The GOP made a deal with
the devil, and the inverted stars
represent a pentagram!
• When a country is in dis-
tress, its flag is flown upside
down—thus the change.
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We would like to thank all who attended our
annual Freedom Fest.  It was fun, well at-
tended, and a great chance to catch up with
friends and make new friends! Thanks to
Kim and Eric of  Glen Eagles for their love
and support!

Janice Baldwin, Committee Chair
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CCRW COMMITTEE CHAIRS

ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS: Mary Burgoon
AMERICANISM: Jessie Vettel
AUDIT: Marie Bensinger
BUDGET: Mike Gutter
BY-LAWS: OPEN
CARING FOR AMERICA: Carolee Berglan
CHAPLAIN: Paula Clary
CORRESPONDING SEC: Dianna Webb
EVITES: Lori Bagwell
FUNDRAISING: Jolene Turner
LEGISLATIVE: Joy Trushenski
LITERACY/MELP: Cossette Rough
MEMBERSHIP: Beverly Collins
NEWSLETTER & DISPLAY ADS: Anita Kornoff
PANCAKE BREAKFAST: Mariann Humphrey/

Julie Landenberger
PARLIAMENTARIAN: Marie Bensinger
PHOTOGRAPHER/HISTORIAN: Victoria Galbraith
PROGRAM: Susan Ruch
SATELLITE GROUP: Janice Baldwin
SCHOLARSHIP: Cossette Rough
SOCIAL MEDIA P/R: Anita Kornoff
TELEPHONE RSVP: pending
WOMAN OF THE YEAR: Susan Ruch

-7-

Personifying
prehistoric beauty,
theological relevance,
and environmental
importance, this August
12, we honor one of
Earth’s most magnificent

creatures with World Elephant Day. Over the
last decade, the number of elephants has
significantly dropped by 62% and they could be
mostly extinct by the end of the next decade.
For information on how to help, please go to:
nationaltoday.com/world-elephant-day/.

8/01 Carmen Raunbaugh
8/04 Pamela Wiley
8/04 Lisa Krasner
8/05 Kimberly Adams
8/07 Ann Cox
8/07 Elayne Logue
8/11 Katie Wood
8/15 Lorrie Olson
8/17 Peggy Kidd
8/17 Nancy

Van Landingham
8/18 Janey Dorrell
8/18 Marda Lydick
8/24 Elsie Trojon
8/26 Kathy Doyle
8/27 Heide Cruz
8/28 Kathleen Wiggleworth
8/31 Rhonda Oliver
8/31 Kirk Wentworth

Know someone going
through a rough time?
Please tell Dianna Webb
so that she can send
them a card.
Call 775-883-5949 or
dwebb47@sbcglobal.net
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SATURDAY, OCTOBER 22
NvFRW Fall Board
& Member Meeting

Sunset Station Hotel & Casino
1301 W. Sunset Road, Henderson Nevada

ALL REPUBLICAN
WOMEN’S CLUB
MEMBERS ARE
ENCOURAGED
  TO ATTEND

VISIT OUR WEBSITE: NvFRW.ORG

FRIDAY, OCT. 21, 2022
Executive Committee,

Regents Meeting & Reception
(Private Residence details to TBA)

FRIDAY, OCT. 21, 2022
Executive Committee,

Regents Meeting & Reception
(Private Residence details to TBA)
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Please tel l  Our Sponsors
you saw them here!

NEVADA GENERAL ELECTION
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 8.

ADVERTISING TO
 LIKE-MINDED MEN AND WOMEN

IN YOUR COMMUNITY
Our monthly Republican Women’s newsletter
reaches an exclusive group of more than 100
members and associates in the area.

AD SPACE AVAILABLE BY THE YEAR (12-
ISSUES)

BUSINESS CARD SIZE AD $60
1/4-PAGE AD $100
1/2-PAGE AD $120

WE WILL CUSTOM DESIGN YOUR AD
and/or include it on our website with a

link to your website upon request.
www.ccrwtrumpeter.com
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3060 HIGHWAY 50, EAST
Phone: 775-882-1807
Gene & Rowena

Munnings,
Owners Since 1987

Lawn & Garden
Supplies

Certified, “Proven
Winners Nursery”
Houseplants for all

Occasions
(We grow 80% of

plants we sell)
Affordable Gifts &

Jewelry
Seasonal/Holiday

Items

EVERGREEN GENE’S
GIFT SHOP & NURSERY

CHECK OUT OUR GIFT SELECTION
FOR EVERY OCCASION!
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President : Joe Biden (D)
The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Ave.
NW, Washington, DC 20500
Ph: 202-456-1414

U.S. Senator Jacky Rosen (D)
G12 Dirksen Senate Office Bldg.
Washington, DC 20510
Ph: 202-224-6244
FAX:202-228-6753 Email thru
website: www.rosen.senate.gov/

U.S. Senator Catherine Cortez Masto
(D)
204 Russell Senate Bldg.,
Washington, DC 20510
Ph: 202-224-3542
Email thru website:
www.cortezmasto.senate.gov/

U.S. Congressman Mark Amodei (R)
District 2
104 Cannon House Office Building,
Washington, DC 20515
Ph: 202-225-6155
775-686-5760
Email thru website: http://
amodei.house.gov
RENO: 5310 Kietzke Lane, Reno
89511 Phone: 775-686-5711

Governor: Steve Sisolak (D)
State Capitol, Ste 1
101 N. Carson Street, Carson City,
NV 89701
Ph: 775-684-5670
e-mail: http://gov.state.nv.us/
mailgov.htm

Heidi Gansert (R-No. 15)
775-684-1419
Email: Heidi.gansert@sen.state.nv.us

Ben Kieckhefer (R-No. 16)
775-684-1450
Email:
ben.kieckhefer@sen.state.nv.us

Area Republican State Assembly
Members:

Robin Titus (R-District No. 38)
775-465-2587
Email: robin.titus@asm.state.nv.us

Lisa Krasner (R-District 26)
775-684-8848
Email: lisa.krasner@asm.state.nv.us
Jim Wheeler (R-District No. 39)
775-684-8843
Email: jim.wheeler@asm.state.nv.us

PK O’Neil (R-District No. 40) 775-
741-8309
Email: pk.oneill@asm.state.nv.us

Carson City Republican Supervisors
Mayor Lori Bagwell 775-220-3646
lbagwell@carson.org

Maurice White (Ward 2)
fishingrampa@gmail.com

Nevada Fed. of Republican Women
President: Caroline Smith
Email: kakarose@aol.com

Elected Officials

Lt. Governor: Kate Marshall (D)
State Capitol
101 N. Carson Street, Carson City,
NV 89701 Ph: 775-684-7111
Email: ltgov@ltgov.nv.gov/

Secretary of State Barbara Cegavske
(R) Ph: 684-5708
101 N. Carson St, #3
sosexec@sos.nv.gov
State Treasurer: Zach Conine (D)
775-684-5600
101 N. Carson St, #4
www.nevadatreasurer.gov

State Controller: Catherine Byrne (D)
775-684-5750
101 N. Carson St, #5
cbyrne@controller.state.nv.gov

State Attorney General: Aaron Ford
(D) 775-684-1100
100 N. Carson St,

Area Republican State Senators
James Settelmeyer (R– No. 17)
775-684-1470
james.settelmeyer@sen.state.nv.us
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